
MAAN Steering Committee April 26, 2019 
 
Treasurer reports 
Lori – We have $1700 by end of May. We purchased two webinars. Purchasing at 
least five NACADA memberships.  
Proposing buying a computer since University will be removing technology from 
meeting rooms. Not priced out yet.  
Sara Montiel 10 signs for sci-tech and Fairfax ($30 each) 
 
 
Co-chair Discussion/June date update 
Leslie’s time will be up for co-chair. We need nominations for new co-chair by 
May 20 to vote next meeting (May 31). New Co-chair start in June. 
 
*New Steering Committee Meeting - June 26th since the 28th will be an orientation.  
 
 
JBL Update 
New policy on 12-15 full-time tuition. Emails have been sent. They have deemed 
financial aid to manage the full, 50%, 33% tuition assistance on this one credit. 
Need base not on the student it is based on program. Going into effect June 1 and 
students will get grandfathered in to get priority (does not necessarily mean they 
will get it).  
 
Is there a plan if we see that this is not working, students not taking UNIV 100 or 
taking it as zero, lab science?  
 
Puts huge emphasis on four-year plan being set in stone instead of a guide. No one 
has formally said they will use the plans.  
 
Barbara – Faculty meeting? Discussed plans to raise faculty and staff salaries if we 
freeze tuition. 
 
Motivated by Burge to drop a credit than eventually a la carte credit. Who is going 
to Board of Visitors? 
 
We need to educate our Deans and programs about the effects like hit to revenue of 
4 credits courses that students use to fulfill a Mason Core example AVT courses.  
 
 



Professional Development Updates  
Had our first webinar session “Working with foreclosed students” with 12 people 
in attendance. 

Webinar is available to everyone, saved in the MAAN share drive.  
Next webinar is May 22 2-3:30pm JC room G “Academic advising in their 
language” 
 
Still a chance to apply to the NACADA scholarships  
 
Academic Unit/Department informational share 
Lore Yi – Film festival May 2-4th 

Erin McSherry - CHSS Undergraduate symposium April 30 in JC Dewberry 12-
3PM. Also there is a new associate dean of Strategic Communications and 
Marketing – Felicia Carr 

Liz Bartles - Pathway graduation May 8 

Assad Khan COS – Dean accepted job in William & Mary. New Dean search.  

Lauren Wagner - School of Music – Musical feast Lauren is performing, has two 
tickets if someone wants to go on May 4th 5:30. New Director of School of Art.  
School of Music Advisor is leaving. If anyone is interested talk to Lauren 
BS in Business not starting until Fall 2020. Students cannot opt in to the degree.  

Barbara – Advance student wants to go through pre-orientation advising, had issue, 
Admissions and Orientation meeting about transfer credit evaluation 
Advance students will attend an Advance specific orientation, 22 students will be 
matriculating for Mason in Fall 
 
Rick Gray - Right now we are working with Sally and her team to get ADVANCE 
students connected to either the online orientation starting May 1 and/or certain n-
person transfer dates for these students to get appropriate information and access to 
advising and registration. We are working with the Admissions team to set up a 
landing page for ADVANCE students that gets them access to the orientation pre-
advising page and communicates the need for a transfer credit evaluation like we 
have in place for other transfer students. 
 
External committee Involvement  



AAC – Melissa Post from COMM was eliciting feedback about why COMM 101 
enrollment is down. Lori- Patriot Scheduler does not show online courses.  

APAC – Enrollment Central will now be called the Mason Student Services Center 
starting on June 19 - it’s the front work student accounts, financial aid, Registrar, 
and will be walled in and most questions will be handled by one desk. Student 
major change deadline for programs with higher tuition rates for financial aid. 
Working out on processing piece since we’re out of compliance. There will be a 
date after census for the deadline. Still submit as you would.  
Census date is always the last day to add. Waitlist policy 48 hours for registering 
and waitlist will go through the last day to add.  

GAGAA -  
RAC – cancelled  
Orientation Stakeholders 
 
Internal Subcommittee Updates 
GRAS 
AMP – closing on May 14th. Michelle will end her co-chair term. New co-chair 
available.  
LOL -  
MAC -  
RAW -  
Social Committee – Foodie Crawl  
Web Team 
 
Assad – New Award “You Effing Deserve It” first awardee Leslie Durham. New 
person every month.  


